

MIDWEST STATES REGION 4 RONALD D. MCINROY

RONALD D. MCINROY
REGIONAL DIRECTOR
MEMBER OF
INTERNATIONAL EXECUTIVE BOARD

Community Action Program

JASON STARR PRESIDENT

FREDRICK JAMISON VICE PRESIDENT - MISSOURI

CLARENCE "CB" BROWN VICE PRESIDENT - KANSAS

TONY RENFRO RECORDING SECRETARY

ETHEL SIMS FINANCIAL SECRETARY JEFF SCHWEEDLER JT PULLIAM BILL HUGEBACK TRUSTEES

721 Dunn Road • Hazelwood, MO 63042 • Phone 314 / 731-2800 • Fax 314 / 731-2729

August 11, 2022

To: All UAW Local Union Presidents, Vice-Presidents, Financial Secretaries, Recording Secretaries in Kansas and Missouri and the UAW Region 4 Midwest States CAP Council Executive Board Members, the Chairpersons of Retiree Chapters, Chairpersons of Retiree Area Councils and Chairpersons of UAW E. Cent. MO IAC, UAW SE MO IAC, and UAW SW MO IAC

Greetings:

In accordance with Article 7 of the UAW Region 4 Midwest States CAP Council Bylaws, a meeting is scheduled for the Midwest States CAP Council and Political Action Committee as follows:

UAW Region 4 Midwest States CAP Meeting September 26-28, 2022 Pat Greathouse Education Center 1000 East Center Street Ottawa, IL 61350

The following officers from each local are automatic delegates with voice and vote.

President Vice-President Financial Secretary Recording Secretary

Local Unions are encouraged to bring their E-Board, standing committee chairs, shop/unit chairs and political activists to this meeting.

<u>Lodging</u>: Rooms at the Pat Greathouse Center are available at \$70.00 per room, per night. Each room has two (2) beds; we urge members to double-up, when feasible, to ensure that as many delegates as possible can stay on the property. Please contact Tamara at 815-433-2500, ext. 101 to make room reservations for the Center.

If you get the office voicemail, please leave a message with your request and your email address for confirmation and/or follow-up.

You will be emailed a confirmation number once your reservation has been received. When making reservations, please indicate if the delegate(s) has special room requirements (PGC management will not change rooms during the check-in process).

PGC Hotel check-in will begin on Monday, September 26, 2022, at 3:00 pm. Check-out will be by 8:00 am on Wednesday, September 28, 2022.

It is imperative to fill the hotel rooms at the PGC, before seeking area lodging. However, in the event rooms at the PGC become sold out, we also have negotiated rates at the Comfort Inn (815-433-0029), Fairfield Inn (815-431-8955), the Hampton Inn (815-434-6040) and the Super 8 Motel (815-434-2888). Ask for the UAW rate — All rates are subject to availability.

The fees for lodging should be made out to Region 4 UAW Activity Fund. Please mail your checks to the UAW Region 4 Subregional Office, 721 Dunn Road, Hazelwood, MO 63042, attention Jetta, no later than September 12, 2022.

Meals: The first meal will be breakfast on Tuesday morning and the last will be breakfast on Wednesday morning.

Silent Auction: Delegates are encouraged to donate a U.S.A. made item for a silent auction that will be held at this CAP meeting. Participating delegates should give these items to a CAP representative when they arrive.

Lost time and expenses of the delegates and other representatives including officers will be the responsibility of each local union.

Should you have any questions, please contact Daniel Kandlbinder, International CAP Representative at (314) 731-2800.

In solidarity,

Jason Stárr, President

Midwest States UAW CAP Council

JS:jb opeiu494

cc:

Ronald D. McInroy Brad Dutcher Daniel Kandlbinder Staff